MINUTES

WYOMING COMMUNITY COLLEGE COMMISSION MEETING
April 28, 2017

Teleconference
(Scheduled for Northwest College but weather prevented on-site attendance for some participants.)

The April 28, 2017 regular Commission meeting was called to order by Commission Chair Saundra
Meyer via teleconference at 9:00 a.m.

Commissioners present: Commissioners Larry Atwell, Bruce Brown, Kay Dooley, Craig Frederick,
Jackie Freeze, Saundra Meyer and Julia Newman.

Commission staff present: Executive Director Jim Rose, Deputy Director and Chief Financial Officer
Matt Petry, Programs Team Leader Joe McCann, Fiscal Team Leader Larry Buchholtz and
Administrative Services Manager Claire Smith.

A roll call was taken. A quorum was present. Due notice had been published. Commissioner Meyer
asked for introductions.

Motion: Commissioner Atwell moved and Commissioner Dooley seconded a motion to approve the
agenda. Motion passed unanimously.

CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

Motion: Commissioner Dooley moved and Commissioner Atwell seconded a motion to approve the
minutes of the February 9, 2017 commission meeting with a correction to the Coders of the West program
name noted by Superintendent Balow. Motion passed unanimously.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Motion: Commissioner Atwell moved and Commissioner Frederick seconded a motion to reelect
Commissioner Meyer as chair and elect Commissioner Brown as vice chair. No other nominations were
put forth. Motion passed unanimously.

ORGANIZATIONS AND ALLIANCES

1. WY Association of Community College Trustees (WACCT): WACCT President Walt Wragge
welcomed new commissioners. The next national ACCT leadership conference will be September 25-28,
2017 in Las Vegas. The annual WACCT conference (formerly the Summit) will be held mid-October in
Casper. Colleges will be asked to present one or more best practices during the conference. Executive
Director Erin Taylor thanked everyone for their help during the legislative session. Their efforts were
successful, including the partnership with UW on issues affecting higher education. The focus for the
interim will be K-12 funding but she will remain involved with legislators as needed. She has been
involved in conversations with other lobbyists on how to informally educate the education committee on
important issues. WACCT is considering having a follow-up meeting to the Governance Institute for
















